Disease and such have plagued armies since the beginning of time and have halted entire campaigns. Such is the case of our 2020 summer campaign, which we had to cancel because of restrictions due to COVID-19.

Yet, even though Frasers will not roam Old Montreal and participate in events such as the Highland Games, the squad members are not being lazy. Most have found jobs to fill in their summer weeks. Ensign Nolan Cunningham, majoring in Psychology at McGill University, works for his older brother. Gabriel Harris is starting his second year at Vanier College in Environmental & Wildlife Management. Corporal Elizabeth Matulina will help the administration with some work this summer and is also starting her second year in Liberal Arts at John Abbott College. Olivier Rommelaere has started his masters at the University of Sherbrooke in Law School. Last but not least, Makayla Cunningham is working as an animator for a day camp in Chambly for this summer, and having finished high school splendidly in June, will start CEGEP this fall at Dawson College in Child Studies. All are eager though to wear their kilts and uniforms again!

Fraser administration will not be idle either. I, Captain Philipp Portelance, have just finished my second year as a Ph.D. candidate in History at UQÀM and the University of Heidelberg in Germany (Binational Doctoral Training). Also, with the help of our armorer and bagpipe maker, Alexis Kelly, who is in Irish Studies at Concordia, and Elizabeth Matulina, we will make sure that everything is ready for our 2021 campaign. This means musket repair, uniform repair, creating lesson plans with research and acquiring new uniforms for the Frasers.

As always, with your help, we will be able to have a strong start and a superb summer campaign in 2001 .
